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March 2, 2022

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND TO LATE-FILED 

PETITION TO INTERVENE 

(Responses due by Thursday, March 10, 2022) 

Re: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy 

Docket UE-220066 & UG-220067 (Consolidated) 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On March 1, 2022, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

received a late-filed petition to intervene on behalf of the Fred Meyer Stores Inc. and Quality 

Food Centers, Divisions of The Kroger Co., (Kroger) in the above-referenced docket. Kroger 

states that as one of the largest commercial customers served by Puget Sound Energy (PSE), it 

has a substantial and vital interest in this proceeding and at present that interest is unrepresented 

by any party. Kroger states that it intends to address the issues of whether the revenue 

requirement, cost allocation, and rate design proposed by PSE are just and reasonable. 

Pursuant to WAC 480-07-355(2), the Commission may establish a time for responses to petitions 

to intervene. If any party wishes to respond to the late-filed petition to intervene filed by Kroger, 

they should do so by March 10, 2022, at 5 p.m. 

 

/s/ Michael Howard 

MICHAEL HOWARD 

Administrative Law Judge 


